
Minutes of the Environment & Leisure Committee meeting held virtually on
Monday 17th August 2020 at 7:00pm via Zoom
Present:
Cllr David Chenery (Chairman)





Cllr Josie Hopps


Cllr Anne Westover



Cllr John Horsnell



In attendance: Jo Peters – Clerk to the Council
Cllr Ivor French was also present

There were no members of the public present
1. Election of Chairman

Cllr Chenery asked for nominations for Chairman.  Cllr Westover nominated Cllr Chenery to continue within the role of Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Horsnell.  All in Favour.  There were no other nominations.  Cllr Chenery was duly elected as Chairman.

2. Open Public Session
Residents are invited to give their views and question the Parish Council on issues on this agenda or raise issues for future consideration at the discretion of the Chairman.  Members of the public, whilst welcome to attend, may not take part in the meeting itself.
The Parish Clerk confirmed she had received an email from a local resident regarding the tennis club asking for guidance on the possible siting of a pavilion.  It was suggested the Parish Clerk should put the local resident in touch with Mark Constance at SCC. Cllr Westover suggested the Parish Clerk could ask the local resident as to where they would like to site this and how it would be accessed.  Action – Parish Clerk to contact local resident and provide WM Tennis Club with SCC lease for this land.
Cllr Westover stated there had also been some discussions regarding the possible siting of the men’s shed on this land.  Josie Hopps reported this site had now been discounted by WMP and confirmed the preferred site was the Glebe Allotment Site.  Cllr Westover confirmed she had emailed Cath Caudwell with information regarding a potential conflict in respect of the emerging Neighbourhood Plan policies.
3. To receive apologies for absence
Apologies were accepted from Mick Miller, Cllr Jenkinson and Cllr Cooke.

4. To receive declarations of interest
Cllrs Horsnell and Westover declared a non-pecuniary interest as they are plot holders at the Glebe Allotment site.  Josie Hopps declared a non-pecuniary interest as she is a Trustee of Wickham Market Partnership.  Cllr French declared a non-pecuniary interest as his wife is a trustee of Wickham Market Village Hall CIO.
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5. To approve the draft minutes of the E & L Committee meeting held on Monday 17th February 2020 
A copy of the draft minutes of the Environment & Leisure Committee meeting held on Monday 17th February 2020 had been circulated to all members prior to the meeting.  These were Unanimously Approved and it was agreed these would be signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting, when convenient.
6. Actions from meeting held on Monday 17th February 2020 update:-
6.1 - Church Pightle Transfer & Trees on Church Pightle update

The Parish Clerk confirmed the land transfer was now complete and the Parish Council now owned this land.
Cllr Westover advised a site meeting would be necessary in respect of the trees on this land and to discuss the report compiled by Eddie Peters and what actions needed to be undertaken and to look at costs.  It was agreed the site meeting would be attended by Cllr Westover, Josie Hopps and Jenny Lanman.  Cllr Westover reported the WI had put in a request to ask if could plant a tree on this land to commemorate their centenary.  Action – Request to be considered at site meeting and WI representative to be invited to attend.
6.2 - Village Sign update – Cllr Horsnell to report on 

Cllr Horsnell reported the work to remove the sign should take place on  Sunday 6th September 2020, subject to all relevant paperwork being received.
Cllr Horsnell stated once the sign had been removed he was willing to store this and suggested that a meeting could take place at his property in order to consider the next stage of the restoration works and how to proceed prior to the shot blasting taking place.  Action – Meeting to be scheduled once sign has been removed.  Cllr Horsnell confirmed the original post would be cut in half and used at the cemetery.

6.3 - Simons Cross Flooding/Drainage issues update
Cllr French confirmed he was still waiting for NJB Contractors to confirm a date when they could carry out this work.  Cllr Horsnell advised a RAMS and Risk Assessment should also be received prior to any works being carried out.  The Parish Clerk confirmed that permission from SCC had been sought in respect of the proposed works.
6.4 - VHCIO, Bowls & Football club leases update and way forward
Cllr Chenery reported that Cllr French had asked him to chair a small working group to take this matter forward.  He advised this working group consisted of himself, Cllr French and Cllr Sanders along with the Parish Clerk in attendance at all meetings.  He reported on the meetings held to date with VH CIO representatives and stated this working group were keen to get the leases finalised as soon as possible.  The Parish Clerk confirmed this working group would be reporting to the Parish Council.
7. Village Hall/Playing Field 

7.1 - Matters relating to the Playing Field & Re-opening of the play area Signage

The Parish Clerk reported she had sent a copy of the proposed signage to all Committee members to agree and further to quotations being received it had been agreed these would be ordered from Handsome Prints at Rendlesham.
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It was suggested by the Chairman that security nuts may be required when fixing the signs to a plate as they are also vandal proof.  Action – Clerk to order signs and arrange site meeting with Adrian Clarke and Cllr Horsnell prior to fixing of the signs.
8. Other matters

8.1 - War memorial planting and to consider the erection of a flagpole

Cllr Westover reported a new tree had been planted and the planting had also now been completed.  Thanks were given to Barbara Walton for all her hard work.  
The Parish Clerk confirmed that Ken Howard had confirmed the Remembrance Service at the War Memorial would be taking place this year and she would go ahead and organise the road closure for this event.

Cllr French advised he had put forward an item to consider the erection of a flagpole at the War Memorial as he felt that a flagpole to commemorate occasions throughout the year would be an asset to the village.  He stated that a 20ft pole would be adequate.  The Chairman stated Planning Consent may be required.  Cllr Westover stated it was a good idea to have a flagpole, but this location may not be suitable.  Cllr Hopps stated if this was to be sited it should be at the War Memorial.  It was RESOLVED this matter would be brought up at the next Parish Council meeting.
8.2 – Siting of hand sanitiser stations

The Chairman gave details regarding these stations funded by ESC.  The Parish Clerk reported these were due to be delivered on Wednesday 24th August 2020.  It was suggested these could be sited at the Village Hall, Short Stay car park, Long Stay car park and Chapel Lane car park.  It was agreed that if one was to be sited at the play area this would need to be looked into further.  Josie Hopps suggested one could also be sited at the cemetery.  Cllr Westover suggested that SC Norse could possibly be asked to fit the ones to be sited within the car parks.  Action – Parish Clerk, Cllr Horsnell and Adrian Clarke to have site meeting to consider locations for hand sanitising stations.
8.3 – Quiet Lanes
            Cllr Chenery declared a non-pecuniary interest.  The Parish Clerk confirmed that an 
            Expression of Interest form had been submitted for 4 locations within Wickham 
            Market for this scheme being Walnuts Lane, Spring Lane, Mill Lane and Chapel 
Lane.  The Chairman confirmed there may be a cost implication to the 
            Parish Council in respect of implementing this scheme.  Cllr Westover suggested 
            details of this scheme needed to be fed through to the Neighbourhood Plan and 
            Traffic & Parking Working Group.  The Chairman confirmed that SCC should hear 
            back in respect of funding for this scheme in the near future.
9. To consider any matters relating to the allotments

The Parish Clerk raised concerns regarding the rent collection evening.  She stated that Mick Miller had suggested this year all plot holders should be asked to pay their plot fees by cheque.  Cllr Westover agreed this would be a sensible idea and suggested offering the option for the plot holders to also pay by bacs.  Cllr Horsnell suggested a drop box could be placed in a secure suitable location.  Action – Parish Clerk to discuss the above options with Mick Miller and Ray Lewis and compile letter to be circulated to all Committee members.
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Cllr Westover raised concerns regarding moles on the Glebe Allotment site.  It was agreed the Parish Clerk would ask Adrian Clarke to look into this as he also carries out some pest control duties locally.  Action – Parish Clerk to liaise with Adrian Clarke.

10. To consider any matters relating to the cemetery

10.1 – Cemetery Regulations update
Cllr Westover reported these were now complete.  It was agreed these would be circulated to all Committee members.  Cllr Westover suggested it would also be useful to have a map to go with these.
10.2 – Rabbit Gassing costs & to consider matters relating to this work and way forward
The Chairman gave details regarding these works and the Parish Clerk confirmed that £720.00 had been paid to date towards these costs.  The Chairman stated the Parish Council would also need to budget for some kind of rabbit pest control costs going forward.  The Parish Clerk confirmed she had been informed by the local landowner that further gassing had been carried out and the Parish Council had been asked to contribute £600.00 towards these works.  Cllr Westover stated a site meeting was necessary as there was still problems and many active holes visible.  Action – Parish Clerk to schedule site visit.  Further concerns were raised regarding the gassing carried out and Cllr French suggested that ferreters could be a suitable way forward to prevent this on-going problem.  Action – Parish Clerk to look into if there are any local ferreters.
10.3 – Any other matters relating to the cemetery

Cllr Westover stated that more tree work would be necessary during the Winter.  Action – Parish Clerk to schedule meeting with Paul Tynan, SC Norse to discuss work required to the yew trees and relocation of the bunker.
11. Markets Update 

11.1 – Christmas Market – Saturday 5th December 2020
The Parish Clerk asked the Committee for views as to whether this event should take place. She stated if this was held it definitely would not be held in a marquee.  Cllr Horsnell suggested a decision should be made nearer the time.  Cllr Westover stated there was currently markets being held twice a week and therefore if there were enough stallholders interested she felt this event should still go ahead.  The Parish Clerk stated if this was to go ahead it would need to be on a much smaller scale and the hours should be 9:00-2:00pm.  Action – Parish Clerk to see if there would be any interest from stallholders to attend a small Christmas market.
Cllr Westover suggested the Wednesday market could also be promoted and additional stallholders could be asked to attend during December.
    12.  Matters of report and items for the next meeting
King Edward Ave – Concerns were raised regarding the overgrown footpath on King Edward Ave.  The Parish Clerk confirmed she had reported this matter several times to SCC.  Action – Parish Clerk to contact Annette Robinson, SCC.
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Cllr Westover stated the open space at King Edward Ave also needed to be looked into and someone needed to take responsibility for this land.  It was agreed the Parish Clerk would attempt again to try and establish ownership of this land by writing to Flagship Housing, East Suffolk Council and SC Norse with a copy being sent to District Cllr Poulter.
Cllr Westover raised concerns regarding litter being left on the Village Hall Playing Field and suggested the bench could be removed at the far end and regular litter picks could be carried out.  It was agreed the Village Hall CIO and the Football Club both needed to take more responsibility in respect of this matter.  Cllr Horsnell stated the litter after matches was quite bad and responsibility after matches and training sessions needed to be looked into.  Cllr Hopps suggested this matter could also be incorporated into the new lease for the Football Club.
    13.   Date of next meeting
The next meeting of the Environment & Leisure Committee will be held virtually on Monday 19th October 2020 via Zoom.
There being no further discussion the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:30pm
Signed:............................................., Chairman

Dated:.......................................
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